
 

 

 

Information Resilience and Transparency
 
Please ask for: Carly Wattle
FOI Reference: 9242790
Phone: +443000417061
Email: 
kcc.information@email.icasework.com
Date: 17 October 2019

 
 
 
Dear Ms Jones
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for your request for information made under the Freedom of Information Act 
(FOIA) 2000, relating to the Kent Test. Please note that we will routinely publish 2019 
Kent Test results, broken down by District, within one week of Kent Test results being 
released, we are therefore relying on section 22 - future publication to exempt this 
information at this time. We do not publish results for each school due to concerns that 
children and/or their parents/guardians could recognise their own results and/or that of 
their friends. This could constitute a breach of data protection legislation and therefore 
the information cannot be disclosed under section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information 
Act 2000 on the grounds that it is personal information.

If you are unhappy with this response, and believe KCC has not complied with 
legislation, you have 40 working days from the date of this response to ask for a review. 
You can do this by following our complaints process; details can be found at this link 
https://www.kent.gov.uk/about-the-council/contact-us/complaints-and-feedback#tab-7 
on our website. Please quote reference 9242790.

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you can appeal to the Information 
Commissioner, who oversees compliance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
Details of what you need to do, should you wish to pursue this course of action, are 
available from the Information Commissioner’s website http://ico.org.uk/concerns 

 
 
Yours sincerely,
 

 
Carly Wattle 
Information Access Officer
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